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	Volunteer Role
	ASN phone team member

	Team
	Phone team

	Time Commitment
	One week shift every 5 weeks

	Length of Role
	Indefinite 

	Location
	Home based, must be able to travel to London for phone handover and team meetings.


	Role Description

	Thank you for your interest in becoming a volunteer phone coordinator with the Abortion Support Network.

We are a volunteer-run organisation in London that provides practical information on the least expensive way to arrange travel and abortion, financial assistance, and, where needed, accommodation in volunteer homes to women living in Ireland, Northern Ireland and the Isle of Man who need to travel to England for abortions. We also give information on how to access save but illegal early medical abortion pills online. ASN has been set up in a manner similar to other practical support networks that exist in the US.

It’s hard to put into words what exactly what the job entails, but I’ll give it a try. After you’ve read the following, you can decide if you’re still interested joining the team. Before you become a phone coordinator, you will have to undergo an interview and a training and will have many opportunities to ask any questions you might have.

ASN does not have an office. We run our organisation with a mobile phone, a few spreadsheets, and a barrage of emails. With the exception of our director and a one day per week bookeeeper, ASN is run by volunteers. The organisation is managed by our director and a board of trustees. We also have a volunteer fundraisers, IT support, social media folk, marketing people – everything you’d expect a charity to have.  Our frontline volunteers are the phone team and our volunteer hosts, who put clients up in their homes.

The phone team has grown as ASN has grown, from 1 to 4, to 7. As call volume has increased, we are moving to a system where there will be two people on shift at any one time, a primary and a secondary, to prevent overload and burnout, and to ensure our volunteers have the time to give each caller the attention they deserve. Shifts last for one week, from Wednesday to Wednesday. We agree these shifts amongst ourselves and of course the schedule can be changed as necessary. However, you must be able to physically meet up with the person with the phone when your shift begins and the person who will take it when your shift ends, usually on Wednesdays but occasionally on Tuesday nights or Thursday mornings depending on the people involved. 

Phone coordinators have the following responsibilities:

-    First point of contact for people who call the phone or email the general ASN account
-    Assessing the women who contact us for financial need
-    Providing women with practical information such as clinics in England, methods of travel, information about reputable family planning clinics in their locality, etc
-    Liaising with our partner clinics to arrange funding
-    Approving grants
-    Informing ASN treasurer and director of any grants given
-    Contacting ASN hosts when women need accommodation

-    Attending mandatory team meetings every 6-8 weeks

It sounds like a lot, but please bear in mind you will be trained, provided with an instruction manual, and also have access to ASN’s director and other members of the team should any difficulty arise. One of the most invigorating aspects of having the phone is that no two calls are the same. 


The phone is the link between women in difficult circumstances and the funding and information that can help them, and, while we do have some rules and regulations, at the end of the day we are dealing with human lives and all of the complexities that can arrive when you step into someone else’s life.

One of our former phoners had this to say:

''Being a phone volunteer for ASN is one of the most rewarding things I have ever done. I have never felt so useful, just being able to do something, however small, to offer support emotionally, logistically or financially to women often in utter despair over a situation that they shouldn't have to face in this way. At first I was a little nervous about whether I would be of any use, or able to handle the difficult calls, but Mara and the other phoners are always incredibly supportive so we're never alone. Also, I soon realized that almost all the callers mainly need just a calm, supportive, non-judgmental voice at the other end of the phone, and all the rest is a bonus. Very quickly, after hearing just a few of the stories and circumstances, you realize just how badly this service is needed. We play a small but incredibly vital role helping to alleviate the distress of women in Ireland of all ages, who are generally in crisis and feel totally alone - we are a strong sole voice of help they do not need to be afraid of.”


	Skills/Knowledge/Experience

	There are no essential skills or knowledge required for this role although if you have experience of working with vulnerable or at risk people and/or an easy going nature that’s a bonus. A sense of humour, compassion, the ability to think on your feet and a general acceptance of chaos are also helpful. You do, however, need to be able to travel to London for phone handover, as well as for the phone team meetings which are every 6-8 weeks and generally on a weekday evening. 
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